
A Special Message to the Campus Community: 
  
I am extremely pleased to announce that Dr. Ginny Stewart-Hattar has accepted an offer to serve as Cal 
State San Bernardino’s Director of Special Events. 
  
A three-time alumna of this university – having earned her bachelor’s, master’s and doctoral degrees 
here, Ginny has more than 16 years of experience working in CSUSB Special Events & Guest Services. 
That includes serving as senior specialist from 2015-17, then taking over as interim director following 
the retirement of Executive Director Carol Dixon last December. 
  
During her CSUSB career, Ginny has overseen operations and programs such as Coussoulis Arena 
management, university commencement, and campus and community events. Her work on high-profile 
projects such as spring and winter commencements, university showcase, numerous groundbreaking 
and grand opening ceremonies, and a wide variety of informational and entertainment programs 
highlight her supportive efforts with campus and local constituencies. She also has developed and 
strengthened working partnerships throughout the region to enhance the image and perception of this 
institution. 
  
In addition, Ginny has twice served as a grant budget analyst, been a co-project manager and trainer for 
event scheduling on both the San Bernardino and Palm Desert campuses, and been a member of several 
committees. She has also received university honors on five different occasions in recognition of 
individual and collaborative efforts on successful campus-wide endeavors. 
  
We are fortunate to have an individual fill this essential role who has such a depth of experience and 
keen familiarity with our university, its history and the high standard of excellence. I am confident the 
entire CSUSB community will remain proud of the many memorable and rewarding events taking place 
on our campus. 
  
I’d also like to thank the search committee for their outstanding work. Chaired by Ron Fremont, the 
committee included Michael Arteaga, Elizabeth Slaton, Diana Quijano, Joeleen Monclova, and Rina 
Nolasco. 
  
Please join me in congratulating Ginny on her new position within our vibrant community. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Tomás D. Morales 
President 


